
 
St. Matthew’s C.E. Primary School 
 

      School Council Minutes  
        Thursday 17th October 9.05 am - Rainbows  

 

Apologies 
Y6 were on a trip today.  

 
Feedback from classes  
Feedback from classes today included: 

• Ideas for clubs including a football club and a tennis club – we will ask Mrs 
Howard about this 

• Erdi (2H) explained that his class discussed the possibility of another PTFA 
disco and Hussain (5B) stated that his class would like another PTFA film 
night – we will speak to Mrs Rossall about this when she comes back from 
maternity leave. 

 
School Grounds – how could we improve the school grounds?  
There were lots of ideas for how we could improve the school grounds. These 
included: a fitness trail or obstacle course, a friendship bench (maybe with a 
rainbow), a chalkboard, a stage, a quiet area, netting/higher fences to stop balls 
going over, a climbing frame, more flowers/hanging baskets, painting the railings 
bright colours and decorating the walls. We will pass these ideas on to Mrs Hatton. 
 
Any other business 

• ‘Children In Need’ will be on Friday 15th November. Councillors are going to 
ask their classes for ideas about what we can do to raise money on this day.  

• Pupil Voice Box – Miss Harling showed councillors the ‘Pupil Voice Box’ and 
explained that if anyone has any ideas/suggestions/comments on how we can 
make our school better they can put their ideas on a piece of paper and put 
it in the box, with or without their name on. Miss Harling will then collect the 
suggestions from the box and bring them to the next meeting.   

 
Headteacher:  Mr M Mackley 
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